
 
 
Dear Praying Friends, 
I would just like to ask you to be in prayer for our Ladies Retreat which will be on this 
coming Friday and Saturday. We are facing some extra challenges getting things ready, 
and ask for your prayers on these matters as well. 
 
PLEASE PRAY: 

• That the speakers may be used so that the spiritual needs of these ladies might be 
met. 

• Salvation of any lost that may come and strengthening for the saved. 
• CHALLENGES:  

1. Someone stole our water pump and I will now have to go into town to purchase a 
new pump and install it so we have water for camp. 

2. This may sound funny, but we are having a cold spell in May, which is unheard of. 
Temperatures will drop to the upper 40 degrees F. with gusts of wind and our 
facilities are not insulated. We are planning on lighting fires in our dining hall 
(which is all open) to try to warm things up a bit. We also have no water heater, 
rather each shower head has a 220 volt electric coil to warm the water, but since it 
has already been cool for a couple days, the water tanks are quite cold and the 
shower heads may not warm the water much. 

3. I will be head cook and have a group of men preparing the meals. I am thankful 
there are some ladies that will pitch in to help if and when needed. 

I will annex some pictures of our dorms, dining hall and chapel to help you understand 
about the weather. 
 
May God bless each and every one of you. 
In Brazil, for Christ, 
     
In Christ's service, 
Peter Doolittle 
(864)392-3505 


